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NFCRWD Boundary Change  
It was discovered during a NFCRWD Grant Project and Redetermination of Benefits that 
the legal watershed boundary did not match the hydrologic boundary. The NFCRWD 
initiated a boundary change with the Board of Soil and Water Resources to update the legal 
boundary to the correct hydrologic area.  The areas affected where located in Pope County 
on the western edge of the watershed and around Belgrade in Stearns County. A map 
showing affected areas can be found on page 6.  

Local Waters Added to the 2020 Impaired waters list. (under review from EPA) 

E. Coli impairments: NFCR Grove to Rice Lk, JD1br12, CD32, CD7, CD5 & CD4. 
Fish Biomass: Lake Koronis 
 

The NFCRWD has been sampling drainage ditches and the NFCR for E. coli the past 8 
years (results on pg.2). Results confirm the assumptions of the Rice Lake TMDL that a 
major source of phosphorus loading is 
poorly managed manure application and 
storage. Manure is a valuable resource 
that if applied properly can benefit row 
crops and minimize impacts to water 
quality. Improper manure application 
results in minimal crop utilization and 
increases potential surface runoff to 
waterways which degrades water quality. 
(see setback rules pg. 4) Not spreading 
on frozen ground near waterways or 
open tile intakes can greatly reduce 
manure runoff. 
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Visit our website 

www.NFCRWD.org 

Are you Interested in installing a Best Management Practice? 
The District actively applies for grant funding through various sources in order to obtain 
outside funding to help put projects on the ground. A primary goal of the District is to 
promote use of practices that help reduce impacts of nutrients such as nitrogen and 
phosphorus from entering waterways through runoff or other means of export. 
 Sedimentation of streams, ditches and wetlands is another major concern, and the District 
strives to promote practices that help reduce erosion. The District applies for grant funding 
in order to provide landowners with funds to assist adoption and installation of these water 
quality best management practices (BMPs).   
 

As the majority of land use in the watershed is primarily agriculture, the District focuses on 
providing funding to assist producers in installing practices to decrease impacts of land use 
practices. The District has been able to fund numerous rock inlets and alternative inlets to 
reduce sedimentation of drainage systems, the majority of water resources in the District. 
The District has also been able to install denitrifying bioreactors, saturated buffers, 
and drainage control structures.  
Contact the NFCRWD office for more information!  

https://www.nfcrwd.org/

